
01.07.2022 

Dear Families, 
 
Thank you for the overwhelming attendance at Sports Day last Friday – it was wonderful to see 
young and old enjoying athletics! 
 
Congratulations to our Sports personalities of the Year—these are awarded after all 15 events from 
sports day are totalled up: 
 
YR – Archie and Isabella 
Y1 – Thomas and Aurora 
Y2 – Nahum and Ella-May 
Y3 – Eddie and Ava 
Y4 – David and Chloe VZ 
Y5 - Jodie-May and Noah 
Y6 – Will and Dorrie 
 
Congratulations to the winning team, the “Exploring Elephants”: 
Esme, Noah, Autumn, Eddie, Baillie, Scarlet, Thomas, and Isabella 
 
I was telling the Y4s how I have never won a trophy and Chloe said, “Well you will have to do 
something then!” If only it was that easy for me, however, I love her “Can do” attitude. Obviously, 
all those pep talks in Collective Worship and Personal, Social, Health lessons are paying off because 
they all felt the same – “You have to be in it to win it!”. 
 
I’ll start practising this weekend! 
 
Love 
Mrs B x 

During the next few weeks, the children in Year 1 and Year 3 will be exploring Relationships and 
Sex Education as part of their Science and PSHE learning. All of the content to be delivered is in 
line with the Science curriculum, and the new 2021/22 PSHE/RSE framework for primary schools. 
 
Over the course of a number of sessions, the children explore: 
Puberty, hygiene and human development. 
Love and relationships. 
 
If you have any queries about the content of the sessions, please do not hesitate to contact school 
for more information. The Sex, Relationships and Health Education Policy is on our website www.st-
helenascofe.lincs.sch.uk 



As part of their geography studies Year 3 and Year 4 will be visiting Snipe Dales on Tuesday 
12th July, 2022. The children will leave school at 9:30am and will be back for the end of their 
usual school day.   
 
They will need to wear old clothes, wellingtons , waterproof coat and have a packed lunch with 
plenty to drink. 
 
We kindly ask for a contribution of £14.00 towards the cost of this visit.  Payments can be 
made via Parentmail or at the school office.  Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient 
contributions for this visit it may not be able to go ahead. 
 

—————————————————————————————— 
 

Year 3 and Year 4 visit Snipe Dales. 
 
I enclose a contribution of £14.00 towards the cost of ……………………………………… visiting Snipe 
Dales on Tuesday 12th July 2022. 
 
 
 
 
Signed ……………………………………………     Date ………………………………………….. 

Year 1 and 2 will be visiting Rand Farm Park on Thursday 21st July, 2022.  They will be leaving 
school at 9:30am and will be back for the usual end of day.  The children will need to wear 
school uniform, a showerproof coat and sensible shoes.  They will also need a packed lunch and 
plenty to drink. 
 
We kindly ask for a contribution of £12.50 towards the cost of this visit.  Payments can be 
made via Parentmail or at the school office.  Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient 
contributions for this visit it may not be able to go ahead. 
 

—————————————————————————————— 
 

Year 1 and 2 visit Rand Farm Park. 
 
I enclose a contribution of £12.50 towards the cost of ……………………………………… visiting Rand Farm 
Park on Thursday 21st July 2022. 
 
 
 
 
Signed ……………………………………………     Date ………………………………………….. 



Diary Dates 2022/2023 
 
JULY 
5th  Skegness Academy 
5th-7th KEVI Spilsby Y6 Induction Day 
7th  Y6 Induction Day at QEGS, Alford 
  5-6pm Reception 2022 Parents’ meeting 
11th  Y6 Induction Day at Banovallum,  
  Horncastle 
11th  Y6 Induction Day at Skegness Grammar 
  School 
12th  Y3/4 River Field Study 
14th  Y6 JSTC Induction Day 
14th  YR & Y1 Curriculum Meeting. 
15th   Y6 JSTC Induction Day 
19th  3:30-5:30pm Reports to Parents/Open 
  Evening 
20th  6pm Y6 Leavers’ Presentation night 
21st  Y1/2 visit Rand Farm Park 
22nd  Y6 Leavers’ Celebration and Film 
  End of Term 6 
 
SEPTEMBER 
1st  Staff Training Day 
2nd  Staff Training Day 
5th  Staff Training Day 
6th  School Opens - Term 1 
 
OCTOBER 
21st  End of Term 1 
31st  School Open—Term 2 

 
NOVEMBER 
 
DECEMBER 
16th   End of Term 2 
 
JANUARY 2023 
3rd  Staff Training Day 
4th  School Open—Term 3 
 
FEBRUARY 
10th  End of Term 3 
20th  School Open—Term 4 
 
MARCH 
31st  End of Term 4 
 
APRIL 
17th  Staff Training Day 
18th  School Open—Term 5 
 
MAY 
26th  End of Term 5 
 
JUNE 
5th  School Open—Term 6 
 
JULY 
21st  End of Term 6 

 
Monday Football —Y4, Y5 and Y6 with JB Sports 
  Paper Mache —Y1, Y2, Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 with Mrs Langdale 
 
Tuesday No Clubs 
 
Wednesday Forest Club– YR, Y1 and Y2 with Mrs Sherwood 
  STEM—Y3, Y4 and Y5 with Mr Goddard 
  Netball—Y5 and Y6 with Mrs Roberts 
   
Thursday  Y5 and Y6 Girls Football with Mrs Roberts. 
  
Friday Basketball with Mr Chamberlain. 
   

All clubs finish at 4:30pm. 

CreativityAward.co.uk  

http://CrearivityAward.co.uk


Tuesday 5th July   Skegness Academy 
 
Tuesday 5th July   KEVI, Spilsby 
Wednesday 6th July  KEVI, Spilsby 
Thursday 7th July   KEVI, Spilsby 
 
Thursday 7th July   QEGS, Alford 
 
Monday 11th July   Bannovallum, Horncastle 
 
Monday 11th July   Skegness Grammar School 
 
Thursday 14th July   John Spendluffe Technology College, Alford 
Friday 15th July   John Spendluffe Technology College, Alford 
 
St Helena’s does not provide transport for the Year 6 Induction Days; parents/carers 
must do this. 
 

Willoughby Village Fair 
Saturday 16th July  

 
Please come along ! 

 
Donations for the tombola will be gratefully received.  

Please bring into the school office. 



I have noticed during the past few weeks how the plants in the Reception class garden have been 
growing so quickly.  The little greenhouse is protecting the tomato plants which have lots of small 
yellow flowers.  I hope each of these turns into a tomato before the end of term. 
 
The runner beans have lots of red flowers which will produce a lovely crop of beans.  One of my 
favourite vegetables when picked fresh from the garden.  The bean plants at Sunnyside are 
getting close to the top of their canes but there are not any flowers yet.   
 
The strawberries are growing well.  I love your containers fixed to the wooden pallet.  What a good 
way of recycling a pallet. 
 
The parsley is thriving and already beginning to form seed heads.  I wonder if you collected and 
dried the seeds whether you could save them until next year.  They may germinate and produce 
new plants next summer. 
 
You are looking after your plants so well Reception class.  Well done. 
 
Love from  
Mrs Fulwood 

 

Happy Birthday 

 
Libby 
Archie 

On Thursday 14th July, 2022 at 4:30pm the current Reception and Year 1 parents/
carers are invited to a meeting with Miss Newson, Mrs Shaw and Mrs Belton to learn 
how the children will be taught together next year.  This will be an opportunity for 
parents to meet the teachers and also learn about the curriculum. 



New School Uniform is available from Nationwide Uniform at Spilsby and second-hand 
uniform is available from Alford Hub, which is opposite the butchers in Alford.  
 
Alford Hub are always grateful for any good second-hand uniform your children may have 
outgrown. 



 

 

 

 

For when you need an indulgent treat, this no bake, really easy 

Biscoff Cheesecake is rich and yummy! No heat or special 

equipment is required and this is so easy for all the family to 

get involved in. 

The Base: 

• 220g of Biscoff biscuits 

(Reserve a few crumbs for  

sprinkling later.) 

• 60g butter/margarine (melted) 

Cheesecake: 

• 500g cream cheese 

• 150g Biscoff spread 

• 100g icing sugar 

Topping: 

• 200g melted Biscoff spread 

• A sprinkle of biscuit crumbs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Begin by lining the base and sides of an 8 

inch circular cake tin. Crush the biscuits 

into crumbs and mix into the melted 

butter. Spread over the base of the cake 

tin and press firmly down.  

Mix together in a bowl, the cream cheese 

and Biscoff spread and icing sugar. Tip 

the mixture onto the biscuit base and 

smooth the top. Pop it into the fridge for 

about 10 minutes. 

Pour the melted Biscoff spread over the 

cream cheese mixture in the cake tin. 

Gently tip the tin to allow the mixture to 

cover evenly. Chill in the fridge for at 

least 3 hours or overnight. Decorate the 

top with biscuit crumbs and more 

biscuits and enjoy! 

 

 

This recipe can be made in other dishes too! Try making 

individual portions in glasses, small bowls or ramekin 

dishes if you don’t have a cake tin.  The recipe is easily 

halved too, pictured here is half the recipe into 6 

ramekin dishes.

 




